
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
Alice in Wonderland by M&M Theatre Production 

Our children were treated to another great performance of this well-known classic. All the main protagonists were there including the White Rabbit, 

The Tweedle Twins, The Mad Hatter and the quickly offended Queen of Hearts. The main star, Alice, danced with gusto and thanks to some special 

effects we saw her fall down the rabbit hole, grow to enormous size and retrieve a key from behind a pupil’s ear.  

Next January, we look forward to the pantomime Jack and the Beanstalk and M&M also returns in June 2024 

with The Railway Children. 

 

Fabulous King’s Coronation Afternoon Tea Party 

This year’s street party was at least as good as the previous one; children and staff had a great time. Everyone mucked in to  plan, organise, set up 

and tidy afterwards with lovely food and great entertainment. The weather was perfect so a good call to change the date. There is of course a full 

page of photos that captures the event. We are already planning our next one. 

 

Lunch menu from Monday 10th July 

The lunch menu will be limited to cold food only as a result of building works in the kitchen that will last throughout the summer. The kitchen 

should be fully operational again from the start of September. The temporary menu is available on Parent Pay and also page 10. 

 

Enfield Music Service 

The deadline for booking Autumn term music lessons and instrument hire is this Sunday 9th July 2023 and we are not able to take bookings after 

this date. To book parents can visit https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/musicstore  

If anyone is having trouble booking we are here to help; please contact us before 12pm on Friday 7th July on 020 8807 8881 or 

email  Enfieldmusicservice@enfield.gov.uk. 

Bookings for ensemble membership will remain open throughout the holidays into September. 

For further information and guidance please read our FAQs: https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/musicservice/faqs 

 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 

Newsletter  
7th July 2023 

 

 

Attendance for week beginning 3rd July 2023 

Ash 88.94% 

Birch 86.06% 

Oak   88.99% 

 1G 90.38%           

 1Go 89.89%            

 1S 93.83%           

 2A 92.59%           

 2C 88.71%           

 2T 100.00%          

 3G 89.17%              

 3T 97.33%              

3W 90.96%             

 4D 92.42%             

 4F 94.17%             

 4H 84.90%            

 5F 86.08%             

 5G 97.92%   

 5H 100.00%             

 

 6C 82.83% 

 6D 89.93% 

 6W 97.46% 

 

Well done to Oak, 2T and 5H for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2022: 92.62% 

 

 

on 

Page 5 

https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/musicstore
mailto:Enfieldmusicservice@enfield.gov.uk
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/musicservice/faqs


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Mon 10th July all 
Kitchen refurbishment – cold lunches served for the final two weeks 

Meet the new class teacher 

Thu 13th July 
Year 2 

Year 6 

Seaside visit 

Leavers’ Disco 5pm to 6:30pm 

Fri 14th July all 

KS1 and KS2 Sports Day 

Picnic on the Field 

Reports to parents/carers 

Mon 17th July all 
Parents’ Eve drop-in 

100% attendance 100 sessions 

Wed 19th July Years 1-6 

Achievement Assembly Years 4 – 6 at 9:00am 

Achievement Assembly Years 1 – 3 at 10:00am 

Rock Steady Concert at 1:30pm 

Thu 20th July 
Nursery 

all 

Final School Day for Nursery 

Class parties pm 

Fri 21st July 
Year 6 

all 

Leavers assembly 11:15am 

Finish at 1:30pm for Summer holidays 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023 - 2024 

Mon 4th September all 
We look forward to our KS1 and KS2 children starting their first day back for the 

start of the new term 

w/c 11th September all 

Parent Cafés – meet the teacher 

 

Year 1 - 11.9.23  -  2:30 pm 

Year 2 - 12.9.23  -  9 am 

Year 3 - 12.9.23  -  2:30 pm 

Year 4 - 13.9.23  -  9 am 

Year 5 - 13.9.23  - 2:30 pm 

Year 6 - 14.9.23  - 2:30 pm  followed by SATS and Secondary Transition at 3:30pm 

Rec      - 15.9.23  - 2:30 pm 

Twitter @pow_primary         Instagram pow_primary  

                                                             

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

The school value this month is:

These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 
Sam 1G, Leo 1GO, Mailey 1S, Metin 2A, Janelle 2C, Alicia 2T, Nur 3G, Maryam 3T, Sakeeb 3W, Ibrahim 4D, Ella 

4F, Kimberly 4H, Christos 5F, Constance 5G, Shaun 5H, Anna 6C, Laura 6D, Christine 6W 

Best Readers this week that passed 100% 

Taigh 2A and Amelia 3W 

 

Classes with the highest number of 100% quizzes 

3W 
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https://enfieldcarers.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/ECC-Newsletter-Jul-Dec-2023.pdf
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From Monday 10th July to Friday 21st July 

 


